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Our school is on Bunurong Country 

Principal’s Report 

TERM 3 

Friday 26th July 
Foundation 100 Days of 
School 

Thursday 1st 
August Open Morning / School Tour 

Wednesday 7th 
August L1 Geography Incursion 

Thursday 8th 
August 

HPS Olympics Closing 
Ceremony  
Second Hand Uniform Sale 

Friday 9th 
August 

Teacher Professional 
Practice Day 
No School 

Tuesday 13th 
August 

St Johns Student First Aid 
Training 

Wednesday 
14th August L2 MCG Excursion 

Thursday 15th 
August  L6 Smoothie Bar Incursion 

Friday 16th 
August L1 Late Stay 

Saturday 17th 
August  

Centenary Gala Ball @ 
Huntingdale Golf Club 

Monday 19th 
August 

L3 Cranbourne Botanical 
Gardens Excursion 

Wednesday 
21st August 

Book Week Character Parade 
and Celebration Day 

Wednesday 4th 
September L5 TwistED Science Excursion 

Dear community, welcome to term 3!! 

The school production: was a resounding success, captivating the 
audience with its exceptional performances and creative set designs. 
The students showcased their talents with remarkable acting, singing, 
and dancing, leaving everyone in awe of their dedication and hard 
work. The audience was taken on a trip down memory, highlighting the 
fashion, dance moves, music and icons of the era, over the last 100 
years. The enthusiasm was evident in every scene, making it a truly 
memorable event. I would like to thank Ms D’Monte for her wonderful 
vision and hard work and dedication in preparing our students for the 
performance. I would also like to thank Mr Kuchel and Ms Ryan for 
their help backstage on the night and during rehearsals, Gretel for all 
her sewing of costumes, all the staff and parents who sold 100 year 
merchandise and the staff for helping backstage and in the 
balcony.  Overall, it was a fantastic experience for all who attended. 
DVD’s sales of the Production will be available soon to purchase via 
trybooking, stay tuned!! 

Community coffee morning: Wednesday 21st August 8.30am -10am. In 
conjunction with our Book Week Parade, parents and carers will be 
able to enjoy some ‘company and coffee’ before they watch their child/
ren in the parade. It is a great way for our community to stay 
connected and also an opportunity for the school to acknowledge and 
thank our community for all its support through the year. 

School uniform: we have noticed that many students are not wearing 
their school uniforms consistently. As a gentle reminder, please ensure 
that your child is in full school uniform each day. This includes the 
designated school polo / T-shirt, pants or skirt, and appropriate 
footwear. Consistent adherence to the dress code fosters a sense of 
community and pride among students. Thank you for your 
understanding and cooperation. 

Parent / Caregiver / Guardian Opinion Survey : our school is 
conducting the annual Parent / Caregiver / Guardian Opinion Survey 
offered by the Department of Education and is seeking your feedback. 
The survey is designed to assist schools in gaining an understanding of 
families’ perceptions of school climate, student behaviour, and student 
engagement. The survey is optional, but we encourage and appreciate 
your participation. 

HONOURING THE PAST, EMBRACING THE FUTURE 

Hughesdale  
HAPPENINGS 

http://www.hughesdaleps.vic.edu.au/
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School Counsellor 

We are very fortunate to welcome Stella O’Leary as a member of 
our Allied Health Team for the remainder of the year.  Stella will be 
working with us on Wednesday and Thursdays.  Stella is in the 
process of completing her counselling degree at Monash 
University.  Her skill sets will compliment our current team, 
composed of Hayley (occupational therapist), Shannon (speech 
therapist) and Emma (inclusion support). If you are interested in 
your child working with Stella, please reach out to me. 
Centenary Merchandise 

To continue to celebrate our 100th anniversary, we are offering 
some merchandise to mark the occasion.  

We are proud to offer the following products: 

• HPS Tote Bag $7 

• HPS Centenary Glasses $12 

• Koala Teddy Bear $20 

• Metal Keyring $5 

• Plastic Keyring $5 

• Cloth Badge $3 

All purchases can be made at 
https://www.trybooking.com/
CSXZP 

All of the merchandise has now 
arrived and is available for 
purchase.   

Thank you to the Centenary 
Committee for setting up a stall and 
selling the 100yr merchandise at the 
school production last night. 

Assistant Principal’s Report 

AARON RICHARDS 

Our school will use the survey results to assist in identifying areas for improvement and professional development 
needs in the school, to target school planning and improvement strategies. The survey will be released next week. 

Enjoy the weekend 

 Dean Napier 
Principal 

National Gymnastics Championships 

Towards the end of Term 2, Paige H competed in a National 
Gymnastics competition in Caloundra, Qld.  This was Paige’s first 
time representing Victoria at the Nationals.  Paige competed 
extremely well against the best gymnasts in Australia. To top this 
off, she finished 3rd on the beam in the Level 7 
category.  Congratulations, Paige!  What an outstanding 
achievement to not only make the Victorian team, but to finish in 
the medals.  Hughesdale Primary is very proud of you. 

On Monday, our Girls Football Team 
competed at the Kingston Division Girls 
Football Gala Day.  The team played four 
games against the champions schools from 
all the districts in the Kingston 
Division.  The girls gave their personal best 
in all four of the games.  We had a great 
win against Lloyd St and experiences some 
close loses against Aspendale, Bentleigh 
West and Patterson 
Lakes.  Congratulations to the team for 
playing for representing the school with 
pride and playing some excellent football 
against the top schools in the division. 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.trybooking.com%2FCSXZP&data=05%7C02%7CAaron.Richards%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cff9e3b31bfbd4f69599c08dc964b5996%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638550497686659454%7CUnknown%7CTW
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.trybooking.com%2FCSXZP&data=05%7C02%7CAaron.Richards%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cff9e3b31bfbd4f69599c08dc964b5996%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638550497686659454%7CUnknown%7CTW
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.trybooking.com%2FCSXZP&data=05%7C02%7CAaron.Richards%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cff9e3b31bfbd4f69599c08dc964b5996%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638550497686659454%7CUnknown%7CTW


Assistant Principal’s Report 

HANNAH SOUTHIN 

Packing Lunch 

As the chilly winds sneak into our 
days, it’s that time of year again – 
when lunchboxes need an extra layer 
of insulation! Please remember to 
pack a bit more warmth and 
sustenance in those boxes. After all, a well-fed student is 
a happy camper, and we all know that happy campers 
make for the best learners. Let’s keep those tummies 
warm and those brains firing on all cylinders! 

School Performance 

Last night’s school performance was nothing short of 
spectacular! From the moment the curtains rose, it was 
clear that the students had poured their hearts and souls 
into their roles. I enjoyed seeing The Besen Centre 
packed with families and friends, all buzzing with 
anticipation and excitement. 

The stage came alive with vibrant costumes and set 
designs that transported the audience into different 
periods of time. 

One of the highlights was the amazing finale, where the 
entire cast came together for a grand performance. It 
was a perfect culmination of the hard work and 
dedication that had gone into preparing for the show. 

The joy and pride on the students’ faces as they took 
their final bows was a testament to their hard work and 
talent. It was clear that they had given their all, and it 
paid off in a performance that will be remembered for a 
long time. The night ended with a sense of camaraderie 
and celebration, reminding everyone of these young 
performers' incredible talent and potential. 

Thank you 

I want to express my sincere gratitude to our incredible 
staff and parents who helped ensure that the school 
performance was a truly memorable event. 

Their dedication and hard work were crucial to making 
the event such a resounding success. From behind-the-
scenes coordination to the countless hours spent 
preparing and managing every detail, your contributions 
were truly invaluable. The performance was a testament 
to your commitment and teamwork, and it was clear to 
everyone that the event ran smoothly because of your 
efforts. 

The positive impact on our students was evident in their 
joyful faces and impressive performances. They truly 
shone, and that is in no small part due to the support 
and expertise you provided. 

Thank you once again for everything. Your enthusiasm 
and dedication made all the difference and helped create 
a memorable experience for everyone involved. 





Resilience, Rights and Respectful  
Relationships  

In Term 3, all students from Foundation to Level Six will 
continue the Resilience, Rights and Respectful Relationships 
Program. The teaching and support staff at Hughesdale PS 
have been busy undergoing professional development 
sessions which have built their capacity and confidence to 
administer the program effectively. One of the unique features 
of this program is that all students in the school explore the 
same topics at the same time, but each topic is taught in an 
age-appropriate manner specific to that year level and directly 
links to the Personal and Social Learning objectives outlined in 
the Victorian Curriculum. An outline for each of the three units 
we will explore this term is below: 

PROBLEM SOLVING 

Problem-solving skills are an important part of the coping 
repertoire. The classroom program provides a number of 
learning activities to develop students’ problem-solving skills. 
The activities in the program assist students to develop their 
critical and creative thinking skills, and to apply them to 
scenarios exploring personal, social and ethical dilemmas. 

HELP SEEKING 

Learning activities in this topic area are designed to help 
students discuss the importance of seeking help and providing 
peer support when dealing with problems that are too big to 
solve alone. This helps to normalise and destigmatise help-
seeking behaviour. Scenario-based activities help students 
identify situations in which help should be sought, identify 
trusted sources of help, and practice seeking help from peers 
and adults. 

Further information about the resources teachers will be using 
and specific lessons that will be taught can be found at 
Introduction Resilience, Rights and Respectful Relationships - 
FUSE - Department of Education & Training. 

We are very much looking forward to another successful term 
exploring our Resilience, Rights and Respectful Relationships at 
Hughesdale Primary School. 

Tom Margary 

Resilience, Rights and Respectful Relationships Leader 

There are less than two weeks left to purchase your 
tickets to Hughesdale Primary School's 100-Year Gala 
Dinner on 17th August 2024! Don’t miss out on this 

incredible once-in-a-century celebration! 

Music and entertainment  

Delicious food and drinks 

Special guest speakers 

Tickets are selling fast!  
Visit https://www.trybooking.com/CSEHK to purchase 
your tickets. Tickets can either be purchased as a table 
of 10 or individually. The organising committee will do 

our best to place you with attendees who have 
children in the same year. 

https://fuse.education.vic.gov.au/Resource/LandingPage?ObjectId=d722b857-8d78-4afd-8519-2bc7801d5590
https://fuse.education.vic.gov.au/Resource/LandingPage?ObjectId=d722b857-8d78-4afd-8519-2bc7801d5590
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.trybooking.com%2FCSEHK&data=05%7C02%7CGretel.Holmes%40education.vic.gov.au%7C323cb75152cd4b2f3f5e08dcaac51e80%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638573010871191030%7CUnknown%7CTWF


WHAT: THE HUGHESDALE PRIMARY SCHOOL OLYMPICS!  
Each class has been allocated a country randomly! 

 
WHEN: WEEKS 2-4! Dress up on Thursday, 8th August (Week 4) 

 
WHERE: Every Wednesday lunch! Monday 29th July until  

Thursday 8th August (Week 2-4) 
 

HOW: By running laps, shooting goals and much more to earn points  
for your country.  

 
Participate in activities to earn points and medals for your country. 

The class with the most points in the end wins! 
 

WHEN! SPORT ACTIVITIES! OTHER ACTIVITIES! 

WEEK 2 RUNNING LAPS COLOURING IN CONTEST! 

WEEK 3 SHOOTING SOCCER GOALS 
STORY/POEM/DRAWING  
COMPETITION! 

WEEK4 SHOT PUT 
MOST DECORATED  
CLASSROOM! 

THERE WILL ALSO BE A SPECIAL CLOSING CEREMONY  
on Thursday 8th August  

 
Come Dressed in your class country’s colours. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        TESS & LIZA  5A JAG REPS  

The HPS OLYMPICS ARE COMING!!!!!!! 












